Tunstead and Sco Ruston Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council on Tuesday 20th March 2018

1.  In attendance:

Christopher Oakes (Chair)

CO

Nigel Williams (Vice Chair)
NW

Wendy Atkins


WA

Clive Rich



CR


Tim Place



TP

Eileen Oliver (Clerk)

EO

2.
Apologies:


Neil Coston, Tim Gosden, Simon Shaw (North Norfolk District Council)

In addition Norfolk County Councillor Nigel Dixon and five residents attended the meeting.

Adjournment of the meeting for Norfolk County Council, North Norfolk District Council and Police reports and public participation.

There was no report from North Norfolk District Council.  Beat Manager Tom Gibbs had provided an email report, listing the work that the police are doing in the area, in particular tackling speeding.  The clerk will send him information from the SAM2 data.  Action: EO.

Norfolk County Councillor report:

1.
Flooding in Culleys Pit Lane: A neighbouring landowner will be clearing the ditch 
and the pond, moving the ditch away from the road and lowering the pond.

2.
Oyster Yachts failed in February and there are concerns about local jobs.

3.
Highways have objected to the recent planning application for Manor Farm on road 
safety grounds.

4.
Swift Air are applying for planning permission to reactivate the disused runway at 
Scottow Enterprise Park for test flights.  

5.  
TP asked if the Parish Council could ask for new housing in the parish could be 
included in the Local Plan.  Councillor Dixon suggested writing to the Planning 
Policy Manager at NNDC.  Action: TP/EO.

Public Participation:


An Anchor Street resident raised the issue of flooding near her house.

3.
Declarations of interest:


None.

4.
Minutes of the meeting of 16th January 2018:


Agreed and signed as a true record.

5.
Matters arising from the above minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda:


5.1
Clerk has contacted Highways re Culleys Pit Lane.


5.2
WA was unable to get a plan of the drainage in Culleys Pit Lane.


5.3
CO passed details of an architect to CR.

6.
Received correspondence:


CR has taken delivery of 10 training kits from the British Heart Foundation.

7.
General Data Protection Regulation:


This will replace the existing legislation from May 2018.  In order to comply the 
Parish Council needs to register 
with the IOC; appoint a Data Protection Officer at 
the annual general meeting; conduct a data audit; amend the Standing Orders for 
2018-2019 and produce a 
data protection policy.  Action: All.

8.
Finance:


The clerk's financial report was approved and the following payments agreed:


£35.00 IOC registration fee.


£42.15 donation to the village hall committee from recycling credits.


£306.72 to the clerk for her February and March salary and postage costs.

9.
Contract for recreation ground maintenance:


After consideration it was agreed to award the contract for 2018-2019 to CGM.   
Clerk to progress and to ask for dates in order to arrange for the gate to be open.  
Action: EO.

10.
Standing Orders and Financial Risk Assessment, 2017-2018:


Agreed and signed.

11.
Highways matters:


11.1
The potholes in Crowgate Street have been repaired.


11.2
WA thanked TP for clearing the snow off local roads.


11.3
Data from the SAM2 sign show that the sign is having an impact.  It shows 

that there are 800 vehicle movements a day along Market Street and that 

when the sign is there 85% of vehicles travel at 30 to 35mph.  NW asked CR 

to produce graphs for each meeting.  Action: CR.


11.4
TP will drill and seed the new TROD.  Action:

12.
Planning matters:


12.1
Clerk to chase outcome of the parish council's response re Beeches Farm.  

Action: EO.


12.2
Highways have objected to the Manor Farm planning application on road 


safety grounds.


12.3
NW is concerned that not enough time is being spent on planning issues.  

CO suggested setting up a planning sub committee.  

13.
Environmental matters:


Covered elsewhere on the agenda.

14.
Report from the Village Hall committee:


14.1
The Marc James concert was cancelled.


14.2
Worstead boys football club are considering moving some of their training 

and matches to Tunstead.


14.3
The next event will be the Yard Sale on 6th May.

15.
Community defibrillator:


15.1
Fund raising total is now £491.02.  A funding request has been submitted to 

Awards for All.  


15.2
CO will get in touch with potential trainers and fix a date for the training day.  

Action: CO.


15.3
It was agreed to investigate the costs of a leaflet drop to get information out 

about the training day.  Action: EO.

16.
Any other business:


16.1
CR gave a brief update on the purchase of a new modular unit.


16.2
WA suggested that the newsletter should be two colour on lower weight 


paper.  Clerk to investigate costs.  Action: EO.


16.3
The dates of parish council meetings should be included in the newsletter 

and on the website.  Action: CR/EO.


16.4
NW will circulate details of church services.  Action: NW.


There being no further business, the meeting closed at 22.10.

Signed: …..................................................................  Date: ….......................................

Chair

The next meetings will be the Annual Parish Meeting on Tuesday 17th April.  The Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday 15th May.  Both meetings will be at 7.30pm in the portacabin on the recreation ground.  Light refreshments will be provided at the Annual Parish Meeting.

All residents are very welcome to attend.

